

## Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

1.888.4WCS.KIDS www.wcskids.net

## **Board of Education**

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Ed.D, Vice President Carl Weckerle, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

September 17, 2022

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

31300 Anita

Warren, MI 48093

586.825.2400

Dear WCS Community,

At last night's Warren Mott home varsity football game, some students reported to the administration that they heard someone may have a gun. The students could not provide any specific details, and at no time did anyone report seeing one.

The Warren Mott Administration consulted with the Warren Police who were at the game, and the decision was made to enact a portion of the WCS Security & Crisis Management Plan, which increased surveillance of the crowd and dispersed them quickly after the game.

I share this information because rumors and misinformation began to circulate at the game and on social media, which is very unsettling. Most important, despite the limited information they provided, I am proud of the students who shared this with the administration. It allowed us to review with law enforcement and make an informed decision.

I am confident that you share in our frustration that we live in a world that thrives on the rapid spread of misinformation. I appreciate your continued support, and as always, I will update you when necessary, about the safety of our schools.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent



